Welcome to St. Matthew Parish

If you wish to register and become a member of St. Matthew: Please see Father, Rosanne, Linda, or Lisa after Mass to fill out a

registration form. You may also call the parish office at 859-371-8051.

Pastor: Rev. Fr. Jacob Straub

Email: jstraub@covdio.org

Emergency phone: 859-445-2436

Parish email: stmatthew13782@gmail.com

Parish website: www.stmatthewskenton.org

Religious Ed: Rosanne Rawe...859-635-1572

Bulletin Announcement/Prayer List: Linda Fryman...859-240-2377

Parish Historian/Cleaning Team/Cemetery Info...Patty Neuspickel...859-472-2508




Mass Schedule

Saturday 5PM
Sunday 9 AM
.Tuesday Mass 8:30 AM
Wednesday 6:30 PM
Friday 8:30 AM

June Birthdays
June 9—Wanda Bach
June 22—Lisa Cooper
June 27—Austin Schroder
June Anniversaries

June 29—Tim and JoAnn
Schlachter

CCD Parents

Sunday school student books from
last year can be picked up by the par-
ents at church. They are on the pew
just inside the front door.

God Bless Our Parishioners!
Thank You So Much!

Weekly Offering

June 14—5900
Last 2019 DPAA Rebate

$1,305.50

Upcoming Readings

Sunday- June 21
First—Jeremiah 20:10-13

Psalm—Psalm 69
Second—Romans 5:12-15
Gospel- Matthew 10:26-33

Monday-June 22

2 Kings 17:5-8,13-18
Psalm-Psalm 60
Gospel-Matthew 7:1-5

Tuesday-June 23

First—2 Kings:19:9-11, 14-21, 31-36
Psalm: Psalm 48
Gospel-Matthew 7:6, 12-14

Wednesday —June 24 The Nativity
of St. John the Baptist

First—Isaiah 49:1-6
Psalm-Psalm 139

Second Reading-Acts 13:22-26
Gospel— Luke 1:57-66,80

Thursday-June 25

First-2 Kings 24:8-17
Psalm-Psalm 79
Gospel 7:21-29

Friday-June 26

First— 2 Kings 25:1-12
Psalm—Psalm 137
Gospel—Matthew 8:1-4

Saturday AM-June 27

First— Lamentations 2:2, 10-14, 18-19
Psalm— Psalm 74
Gospel—Matthew 8:5-17

Sunday—June 28

First-2 Kings 4:8-11, 14-16
Psalm —Psalm 89
Second-Romans 6:3-4, 8-11
Gospel ~Matthew 10:37-42

Prayer Requests

Jerry Ehlman, Eileen Ehlman,
Sherri Moffett, Kenny Neuspickel,
Kathy Barth, Yandell Schneider,
Charles Taylor, Ed Gripshover,

Joy Sowder, Kathy Proctor, David

Roland, Steve Elmlinger, Richard
Bacon, Albert Proctor, Sarah
Hoffman, Mary Louise Cross, Ken
Steffen (back problems), and
everyone touched by the Corona

virus.

Since we are unsure who will feel comfortable coming back to

church at this time, we will not list the Lectors in the bulletin but

will ask the prior week who is willing to read the following week.

Once we can openly attend church, we will again have a schedule.

Your can read the bulletin on our website as well as watch our Mass.

The bulletin and a link to Mass are posted at www.stmatthewskenton.org.




Parish News

Baby Bottle Campaign

Care Net is once again conducting its Baby Bottle Campaign. The bottles are in the back of church
and have also placed outside the church doors for those who are not yet attending Mass due to
Covid-19 danger. Please fill them with change, cash, or a check and return by August 2.

Wedding Anniversary Vespers

The Diocese has Vespers for milestone wedding anniversaries each year at the Cathedral.
This year’s will be on September 27. We need to send in everyone who is having the follow- b
ing anniversaries so the Bishop can send out a congratulatory certificate and invite the
couples to the Cathedral to be recognized. Unfortunately, when St. Matthew’s database was
created, the wedding dates were not entered for existing parishioners. Please let Linda
Fryman know your wedding date and place of the ceremony as soon as you can. You can call
and leave a message (859-240-2377) or email (frymanlinda@gmail.com). Thanks!

We are in need of many helping hands this coming week to clean out a room in the church basement and
pull up the carpet in the rectory and office. We need to do this while we still have the dumpster in which to
dispose of it. Please call Chris Friyman so we can coordinate which evening we can get the most help.
859-322-4806. Thanks!

DPAA Pledges Needed!

Our goal for St. Matthew is the same as last year which is $10,300. We need to make our pledges tsing
the letter and form from the Bishop. Please be as generous as you possibly can since St. Matthew will
have to pay the remainder if we do not meet the goal. If you did not receive a form and letter from the
Diocese, let us know because we have some forms in the office. Thank you.

Mass Intentions Needed!

Please continue to have Masses prayed for your loved ones. Call or mail in requests. This is a

wonderful way to ensure they are in our prayers. We are especially in need of weekday Mass
intentions. Thank you!




CORONAVIRUS PROTOCOLS
FOR ST. MATTHEW CHURCH

Effective June 11, 2020
1. Please observe social distancing in the pews. Families may sit together, but please leave the same space
between others you do not live with. The ushers will assist you in observing this in-pew distancing.

2. Masks may be worn if you feel the need to do so, but they are not required. Be sure to remove your mask

if you will receive Holy Communion.
3. Holy Communion will be distributed by the priest, with the right side of church going first (from the rear of
the church going forward), then the left side of church. Please maintain a proper and safe distance while

queueing for Communion.

4. You may receive Communion either in the hand or on the tongue. You are NOT OBLIGATED to receive

Communion if you feel the risk of spreading or obtaining germs is too great.

5. Please do not leave anything in the pews or the supports. Everything will be disposed of or removed after

Mass.

6. Bishop Foys has issued a general dispensation from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass. If you feel that
you cannot attend, you are welcome to stay home and pray. You do not incur any sin in doing this while

this dispensation is in effect.

7. Volunteers are needed to help sanitize the church after Masses (pews, bathrooms, etc.). Any and all help is

greatly appreciated.

co

. Please stay tuned to the bulletins and any announcements as these things may change over time.

Thank you in advance for your patience and support! Fr. Jacob Straub



